SCTA MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES
May 25, 2025

A meeting of the SCTA membership was called to order at 6:12 pm by president, Laurie LeRoy.

Laurie LeRoy provided the following informational statistics for the SCTA:
e We have over $15,000 in the bank
e We have 104 members which are eligible to vote in this meeting
e We maintains 3 avenues of communications with members and others (email, Facebook
and website)
e All forms of communication are open to the general public

Laurie also provided a summary of the scheduled events for this year:
e Volunteer Day (scheduled for June 7) with BSFNRRA
e Adopt-A-Highway Cleanup (scheduled for June 14) which also includes roadside cleanup
in Spruce Creek
e 4w of July celebration (scheduled for July 5) at the pavilion
e Labor Day celebration (scheduled for August 31)
e Annual Yard Sale (to be held in October — date to be announced)
e Annual Christmas Parade (to be held in December — date to be announced)

Laurie stated that work days will resume one the weather clears up a bit. Work days/times to
be announced. She stated that the trails have remained in good shape despite all the rain.

Laurie announced that the new trail signs will start being installed in the east side of Spruce
Creek in the next 2 to 3 weeks and the large “kiosk” sign will be installed at the pavilion later in
the summer. Hopefully these signs will help keep riders on the SCTA trails.

Laurie thanked everyone who has contributed to the SCTA over the past year:
e Sue Bertch for maintaining the website
Kathy Brown for all her work on the Welcome Committee
Jay Light and Rick Chapman for all their work on the sign project
Daniel Johnson and Terry Stedman for all their efforts on trail maintenance
All the board members for their work over the past year
All other people who have volunteered their time, energy and money for a variety of
activities such as trail maintenance, yard sale administration work, etc.

Laurie stated tonight’s vote would be for 3 board member positions. The following people have
volunteered to run:

e Karen Wappelhorst

e Travis Day

e Margaret Baznik-Sanders
Laurie then asked if there were any nominations or volunteers from the floor. There being no
further nominees, 25 members voted to elect the 3 individuals as named above.

Laurie then opened the floor for any questions or comments from those in attendance. A
question was raised regarding the condition of the roads in Spruce Creek. Laurie stated that
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concerns about road conditions should be referred to the Road Department and that the
county commission was scheduled to meet at 5:00 on Tuesday, May 26 at 5:00 pm. Concerns
could be addressed with the county at that meeting.

Laurie stated that new board members will be installed at the next meeting, scheduled for June
9, 2025.

Laurie LeRoy and Monica Quarmby were thanked by all for their contributions over the years.
Both are retiring from the board after many years of service.

Veterans were publically thanked for their service.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm.



